Penguin Annual Meeting notes – August 14, 2008

Meeting called to order by Class President Paul Hull at 19:08 

Roll call of the Fleets:

Potomac #1
Skokie Lagoons #80
Oxford #19
St. Michaels / Corsica River

Motion made to accept minutes of last year’s annual meeting.  Seconded and approved.

Officers Reports:

Treasurer: Balance approximately 25K.  A more complete report is forthcoming.
Secretary: No report

Measurers Report: as provided by Dick Tennerstedt:  6 to 10 inquiries per year.  Jerry Mullins newly built boat to be auctioned for benefit of the Chesapeake Bay Maritime Museum on Aug 30.  Bids are accepted on line at CBMM.org.

Number 9751 has been assigned to Jonathon Pingham.  5 additional numbers have been assigned to Bristol Seacraft of Bristol RI for new construction.

A new specification sheet is to be printed and distributed.

Old Business:

Ed Lutz inquired about status of Kit built boats.  Paul Hull provided background information on project and stitch and glue construction.  It was decided that Ed Lutz would contact the Naval Academy to inquire about having the class drawings converted to CAD files, perhaps a “Senior Project”.  It was also decided that Paul Hull would contact Chesapeake LightCraft with the CAD file to have a fixture made the wood cut to  build a single boat for evaluation purposes.
New Business:

Discussion on amending rules so that mast bend could “not be restricted”.  It has discussed that it could be possible to reduce mast bend with additional hardware.  The membership present did not feel this is a positive development.  A motion was made by Steve Lavender and seconded by Ed Lutz to carry this action to go to the Executive committee for review / decision.
Discussion on frequency of International Championship.  
Brainstorming session ensued: perhaps hold every other year to increase participation.  Also suggested to hold very year, but alternate timing between midweek and weekend timing; this is preferred by those travelling from greater distances.
Other new business.  
The Innovator molds are protected at Jack Rickard’s warehouse.
Charlie Krafft - 5 new masts on order.  Sandy Rapp has 2 masts, which are being held for potential sales in Chicago.

Suggested that official Newsletter be produced in E-mail format
Motion made to maintain current slate of officers, seconded.   Paul Hull offered some  weak discussion which was immediatly dismissed.  Unanimously passed.

Paul Hull recognized the efforts of Ed Lutz in organizing aspects of this International Championship.  Ed received rousing applause.

Discussed possibility of have full or half day pre-event clinics.  Those in attendance felt this was a positive idea and should be considered for future events.
Motion made to adjourn meeting.  Seconded and meeting concluded.

Mike Hecky

